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Staff Report 
for the Board of Directors Meeting of January 8, 2020 

TO: 

FROM:  

DATE:  

SUBJECT: 

Honorable Board of Directors  

Greg Jones, Assistant General Manager 

December 30, 2019 

Wolf Creek Community Alliance Occupancy Termination 

ADMINISTRATION 

RECOMMENDATION:   
Approve the non-renewal of a building occupancy agreement with the Wolf Creek 
Community Alliance (WCCA). 

BACKGROUND:  
Staffing requirements at the Grass Valley headquarters have continued to outpace the office 
space available.  In 2018, NID’s watershed staff moved into a re-purposed conference room 
in the Purchasing building due to lack of adequate space in the East Annex.  Due to 
organizational needs, staff believes it is necessary to re-purpose the current WCCA-
occupied 12’ x 14’ building for NID’s watershed staffing & operational needs.  The re-
purposed conference room in Purchasing will either remain as office space or be transferred 
back into a conference space for District purposes.  

As a result of the amended 2019 Budget and the adopted 2020 Budget, the Nevada 
Irrigation District suspended all requests by non-profit/community organizations for 
contributions, donations and sponsorships until such time that all reserve funds are 
appropriately funded (Resolution 2019-24). 

Since 2005, NID has provided the WCCA Citizen Water Quality Monitoring Program with 
donated office space at NID’s headquarters in Grass Valley.  In July 2015, NID entered into 
a 5-year Occupancy Agreement and collaborated with WCCA on constructing a volunteer 
meeting location, a 12’ x 14’ wood-framed building next to the Annex.  This climate-
controlled building has since been a donation to WCCA with a discounted monthly rent of 
$1.00.   

The 2015 Occupancy Agreement is due for renewal in July, 2020.  Staff requests the 
building be re-purposed for NID operational needs in order to facilitate greater organizational 
efficiencies within the watershed division.  Staff realizes that moving locations can be a 
difficult and uncertain task for the WCCA.  We recommend allowing WCCA to occupy the 
building through June, 2020, at which point the watershed staff will then establish 
occupancy. 
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This item supports Goal No. 1 of the District’s Strategic Plan through proactive 
management of our physical, financial and human resources. 

BUDGETARY IMPACT: 
None 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 2015 Occupancy Agreement

 Resolution 2019-24


















